Approved:	
Date	_

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FEDERAL & STATE AFFAIRS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Representative Susan Wagle at 1:30 P.M. on March 8, 1999 in Room 313-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Reps. Klein and Peterson, excused

Committee staff present:

Theresa Kiernan, Revisor of Statutes Russell Mills, Legislative Research Mary Galligan, Legislative Research Judy Swanson, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Dale Brunton, Dept. of Administration

Others attending:

See attached list

Chair Wagle asked for Committee bill requests.

Rep. Burroughs made a motion to introduce a Committee bill concerning the unlawful disarming of a police officer. Rep. Ruff seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Rep. Wagle made a motion to introduce a bill calling for a constitutional amendment to put a cap on appraisals of property similar to Rep. O'Connor's request, however amending agricultural land into the bill. Rep. Dahl seconded the motion.

After discussion, Rep. Wagle made a motion to withdraw her motion to introduce the above bill. Rep. Dahl then withdrew his second of the motion. The motion carried.

Rep. Wagle then moved to introduce the bill calling for a constitutional amendment to put a cap on appraisals of property as written by the Revisor. Rep. Dahl seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Rep. Faber made a motion to reconsider the Committee action to report HB 2540, Limitations on actions against firearms and ammunition dealers as amended favorable for passage. Rep. Burroughs seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Chair Wagle presented Committee members with a revised version of **HB 2540** addressing distributors, dealers and trade associations. Section F was rewritten so that it would not limit an individual's right to file suit. Discussion followed. Chair Wagle had copies of several lawsuits which she considered frivolous, however did not feel the word, "frivolous" needed to be written into the bill. Kansas now can manufacture, distribute and sell guns. She said "IG" is legal and cited several Supreme Court decisions which point to that fact. Rehorn questioned if trade association included the NRA. Rep. Wagle said it did include the NRA. Revisor Theresa Kiernan said trade association did not cover 4-H Clubs.

Rep. Franklin moved to adopt the new balloon of Sub. HB 2540 as written. Rep. Ruff seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Rep. Franklin moved to report Sub. HB 2540 as amended favorable for passage. Rep. Ruff seconded the motion. The motion carried. Rep. Benlon requested to be reported as voting NO.

Hearing on HB 2489, Mileage and subsistence reimbursement rates, was opened. Revisor Kiernan explained the bill to Committee members.

Dale Brunton, Deputy Director of Accounts and Reports, Department of Administration, testified in favor of HB 2589 (Attachment #1) He said this bill would improve efficiencies and reduce bureaucracy in administering reimbursement rates for official travel by state officers and employees.

Rep. Mays said he thought this bill could be placed on the Consent Calendar. Rep. Freeborn said she was pleased television was deleted from the bill as she thought this would keep the State from paying for Payfor-TV channels.

Chair Wagle closed the hearing on the bill and announced action would be taken at a later meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 2:15 P.M.

HOUSE FEDERAL & STATE AFFAIRS GUEST LIST

GUEST LIST
DATE: 03-08-91

NAME	REPRESENTING
DaloBrunton	Dept. of Administration
SCOTT SCHNEIDER	Dept. of Polyministration M'Gue Graches Assec
JIM GARDNER Tom Burgest Released:	Dept. of administration
Tom Burgesr	1c 5 A
Referred in	KRLDA + Ko Clubs
	1
	t.
	·

TESTIMONY BEFORE TH HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS March 8, 1999, 1:30 p.m., Room 313-S

Presented by Dale Brunton Deputy Director of Accounts and Reports

Madam Chairman, Members of the Committee:

I am providing testimony today on behalf of the Department of Administration in support of House Bill 2489 proposed to improve efficiencies and reduce bureaucracy in administering reimbursement rates for official travel by state officers and employees.

House Bill 2489 modifies the way in which state reimbursement rates for use of privately owned conveyances and for subsistence (meals and lodging) are established and revised. Currently, the Secretary of Administration is required to establish these rates by adopting rules and regulations. Under the bill proposal, it would not be necessary for the Secretary to adopt a regulation in order to establish or make routine modifications to travel reimbursement rates. However, travel reimbursement policies, as well as the listing of high-cost geographic areas, would remain in the *Kansas Administrative Regulations*.

Each June 1, the Division of Accounts and Reports recommends travel reimbursement rates to the Division of the Budget. The Division of the Budget uses the recommendations to develop budget indices, which are disseminated to state agencies to use in creating the agency budget estimates submitted to the Division of the Budget in the fall. The agency budget estimates then become the starting point for the Governor's budget report to the Legislature in January and subsequently for appropriations acts of the Legislature.

At any point in this process, through the following June 1, changes in the state's economy, changes in the cost of travel, amendments to federal law, and other circumstances may create a need for a deviation from the travel reimbursement rates used in preparing agency budgets. However, the Secretary of Administration must time the adoption of amendments to the travel reimbursement rate regulations so that the amendments take effect at the beginning of the new fiscal year on July 1.

The time requirements associated with adoption of regulations are such that it is difficult to respond to unanticipated circumstances such as changes in the state's economy or costs of travel. To implement rates with an effective date of July 1, the process of adopting regulations must begin in January. A relevant example is the recent announcement of a decrease in the federal standard mileage rate, effective April 1, 1999. With only a couple of months of lead time, implementation of the one-cent rate reduction for state travelers will require a temporary regulation, followed by a permanent regulation, to avoid partial taxability

House Fed + State 3-8-99 Attachment #1-1

1

of the reimbursement of trav private vehicle. Although the state dete s its own travel ra a fiscal year basis, the rates and process must comply with provisions of the federal Internal Revenue Code and IRS allowable rates, which are effective on a calendar year basis.

The process for adopting regulations contains safeguards for decisions about many issues of public significance. The process provides for fiscal impact estimates and a forum for public notice and public comments, prior to adoption of regulations. However, the state's travel reimbursement rates do not seem to be of interest to the public, and typically, the fiscal impact has already been funded upon approval of agencies' budgets. During the last three fiscal years, only one public hearing on amendments to travel reimbursement rate regulations was attended by an individual outside of the Department of Administration. The Division of Accounts and Reports provides other forums throughout the year to facilitate communication with state agencies on travel issues. Moreover, the Legislature has already approved the forthcoming travel rate changes and their economic impact upon approval of the agencies' budgets because those rates were used in developing budget estimates. In effect, the Legislature has final approval of the travel rates, regardless of their inclusion in travel regulations.

The current regulatory process involves many staff hours and includes representatives from various offices in the Department of Administration, the Office of the Secretary of State, the Office of the Attorney General, the Kansas Rules and Regulations Board, Legislative Research and members and staff of the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations. These staff hours could be spent on more value-added activities if the regulation adoption process could be avoided for implementing standard amendments to the travel rates.

Total statewide expenditures for FY 1998 for private vehicle mileage and subsistence totaled nearly \$19.1 million but represented only .24 percent of statewide expenditures.

House Bill 2489 was presented in draft form to the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations and, after minor amendment, committee members supported and introduced the bill.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony to the Committee and for your consideration of HB 2489. I would be happy to address any questions the Committee may have.